CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENT CENTER

6:30 P.M. on Monday, October 13, 2014

(Reminder the Frazee-Vergas Forum is recording this meeting and all information discussed is public information)

Additions or Deletion to Agenda (personnel Event Center)

Council Minutes September 8, 2014

Financial Report

Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

Liquor Store Bills for September 2014

Construction permit

a.
 101 W Mill St-shingle

b.
240 W Linden St-steel roof

c.
261 W Hill St, retaining wall

d.
110 S Railway, pave parking lot, siding, windows, doors, roof, storage area

e.
St John’s Lutheran Church, culvert

Candor Township Annexation

Planning Commission - West Lake Street

Event Center use for Tax Help 

Report from Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane

Mayors Minute

Information

Otter Tail County Transportation Plan Open House Meetings, Lake Region Electric, Pelican Rapids MN, October 14, 2014 from 5:30-7:30 p.m.

2014 League of MN Cities Regional Meeting, Vergas Event Center, October 29, 2014
CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, October 13, 2014 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, October 13, 2014 in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Paul Pinke, Keith Bunkowske and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: Scott Goodman.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, Tyanne Jacobson, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A. Doug Akling, Jim Sandau and Duane Strand.
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Bunkowske to accept agenda with the following additions: Trail Resolution, Business Retention and Expansion and Personnel. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to approve the minutes of September 8, 2014.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to approve City bills totaling $129,699.93 and approve Liquor Store bills totaling $49,207.72. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve construction permits: 101 W Hill for shingling, 240 W Linden St for steel roof, 261 W Hill for retaining wall, 110 Railway Ave for paving, parking lot, siding, windows, doors, roof and storage area, and St John’s Lutheran church for culvert.  Motion passed unanimously.

Council discussed Candor Township annexation public hearing.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to table the discussion until Goodman could be present to share planning commission’s opinions. Motion passed unanimously.
Lammers reviewed planning commission minutes.  Motion by Zitzow,  seconded by Pinke to move forward with getting easements for West Lake Street.  Motion passed unanimously.

Patty Heirhiem has requested free use of the event center for free tax help on Wednesdays throughout the months of February to April.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to allow Patty Heirhiem to use the event center council chambers for free tax filing on Wednesdays in February, March and April of 2015. Motion passed unanimously.

DuFrane reviewed the City sidewalks and stated they were all in good shape except the event center.  The wells have had their pumps replaced and we did not need to replace the pipes.  Hydrants are flushed and the videos of the second section of the sewer system are complete.  DuFrane requested we open the Event Center for walking from Tuesday – Friday from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. for the winter months.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to allow walking in the event center only if the Event Center is not being used for a paying event. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve Transportation Alternatives Program Resolution 2014-0028 (A complete text of the resolution is part of permanent public record in the City Clerk’s office.).  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to allow any City Council member, employees and residents to attend the Business Retention and Expansion training from November 18-20, 2014.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to hire Thomas Jacobs as security guard at the Vergas Event Center for events which include alcohol for $15.00 an hour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Lammers explained our current security personnel Bryce Forsythe has resigned as of October 31, 2014.  Council members discussed replacing position or hiring a security company.  Bunkowske stated he feels this is a personnel committee item to review.  Zitzow stated he felt this was something the Event Center advisory board should discuss.  Council discussed the responsibilities of the Event Center advisory board.  Motion by Pinke, seconded by Zitzow to hire a security company for the Event Center security. Motion passed unanimously.  Motions by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to have Utility Superintendent deliver certified letters.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Haarstick reviewed the Blandin conference and reminded everyone to attend the 2014 League of MN Cities regional meeting on October 29, 2014 and to wear your City shirt and LMC pin.  
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
